
 
 
 
Nottinghamshire and Nottingham Replacement 
Waste Local Plan - Part 1: Waste Core Strategy 
 

ADOPTION STATEMENT  
 
In accordance with Regulations 26 and 35 of the Town and Country Planning (Local 
Planning) (England) Regulations 2012, notice is hereby given that Nottinghamshire 
County Council and Nottingham City Council formally adopted the Nottinghamshire 
and Nottingham Waste Core Strategy on 10th December 2013.    
 
The Waste Core Strategy is the first part of a new Waste Local Plan for 
Nottinghamshire and Nottingham and will replace in part the Nottinghamshire and 
Nottingham Waste Local Plan (as saved by the Secretary of State’s Direction of 
21September 2007).  A full list of those policies which are being replaced is specified 
within the Waste Core Strategy.  
 
The Waste Core Strategy sets out the vision, spatial strategy and strategic policies 
for the County of Nottinghamshire and Nottingham City until 2031.  Site allocations, 
where appropriate, and development management policies will be contained in a 
subsequent document which is being prepared and consulted upon separately.  
These will form the second part of the replacement Waste Local Plan. 
 

Mrs Susan Holland, MA DipTP MRTPI DipPollCon, an independent Inspector 
appointed by the Secretary of State for Communities and Local Government 
considered the Waste Core Strategy at public Examination Hearings held between 
8th and 17th May 2013. The Councils requested that the Inspector recommend 
modifications in order to make the Waste Core Strategy sound where necessary.  
The Inspector’s final report was published on 7th October 2013.  The Councils 
accepted the Inspector’s recommendations and have adopted the Waste Core 
Strategy accordingly. 
 
Any person aggrieved by the Waste Core Strategy may make an application to the 
High Court under Section 113 of the Planning and Compulsory Purchase Act (2004). 
Any challenge must be made on the grounds that either the document has not been 
prepared within the powers conferred by Part 2 of the Planning and Compulsory 
Purchase Act 2004 or that a procedural requirement of the Act or associated 
Regulations has not been complied with. Any such application should be made 
promptly and in any event no later than 6 weeks after the date of Adoption (that is by 
21st January 2014).  
 
The adopted Waste Core Strategy, Inspector’s Report, this Adoption Statement, the 
Sustainability Appraisal Report and its associated Adoption Statement (prepared in 
accordance with Paragraph (16)(3) and (4) of the Environmental Assessment of 
Plans and Programmes Regulations 2004 (The SEA Regulations)) are available for 
public inspection free of charge at County Hall, West Bridgford, Nottingham, NG2 



7QP and Loxley House, Station Street, Nottingham, NG2 3NG during normal office 
hours Monday to Friday.  Documents can also be viewed online at 
www.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/wastehaveyoursay.   
 

 
For further information please contact the Planning Policy Team at 
Nottinghamshire County Council via:  
Telephone: 0300 500 80 80 

Email: development.planning@nottscc.gov.uk; or  

Post: Nottinghamshire County Council, County Hall, West Bridgford, NG2 7QP.  
 
 
Jayne Francis-Ward, Corporate Director, Policy, Planning and Corporate 
Services 
Nottinghamshire County Council  
 
 
David Bishop, Corporate Director of Development  
Nottingham City Council 

 

 


